The Austin Gilbert & Sullivan Society
June 1990 Newsletter

««««««««««««««««««««««««««««««««««««««««««««««««««««««««««««««««««««««««««««««««««««««««««««««««««««««

Next Meeting

Second Tuesday: June 12th, at 7:30 pm at the home
of Enid Hallock, 4001 Cherrywood, 477-0858. Lots to
report, lots to plan, lots to do, last meeting until
September, Don't Miss It! (And bring munchies, please.)

FLASH !!!

Gilbert and Sullivan Society puts on Patience at Hyde
Park Theatre ... a surprise production which opens on June
8th. Call now to reserve your tickets at $15 for the opening
night Gala: 452-6688.

Last Meeting

On May 14th, twelve members gathered at the home of
Enid Hallock: Susan Adams-Johnson, Pearl Amster, Karen
Collier, Reba Gillman, Loel Graber, Enid, Carla Hammock,
Bob Kusnetz, Allen Lawshae, Robert Mellin, Katharine
Shields and Anne Smith. In comments and corrections to
the minutes and Newsletter, President Bob K. explained that
both Don Toner and Bob K. will approve the selections for
directors and crew for our production of Pirates with Live
Oak Theatre next spring. Bob also clarified the 50-50 split
with Live Oak of corporate donations. This will apply to
any donations brought in by Live Oak as well as the
Society, and to any money given specifically for the
production of Pirates, no matter when it is received.

Also, we will need to sell an average of 40 single seats
per performance in addition to the season tickets sold. This
figure could go up or down, depending on the final number
of season tickets. Bob also said that copies of the contract
are now available.

I reported that the Austin Gilbert & Sullivan Society is
listed in the current issue (March/April 1990) of GASBAG,
the bi-monthly publication of the Friends of the University
of Michigan Gilbert and Sullivan Society (FUMGAS). I
regularly send them our Newsletter, as do a number of other
G&S groups. On another page appears this remark:

"One of our most loyal correspondents has been The
Austin G&S Society, whose loyal chronicler is Reba
Gillman. Recently Reba underwent surgery for a herniated
disc, and we would like to take this opportunity not only to
wish the Austin Society the best but especially to wish
Reba a quick recovery and to express our admiration at her
energy and devotion."

® I. Patience: Bob K. reported that Ken Johnson had
called to say that he had an unexpected free time slot at
Hyde Park Theatre. He asked if the Society could do a
Sampler type of show in June using the set left from his
production of Give My Regards to Broadway 1990.
A lot happened very quickly, with much calling on the
telephone and a special meeting held on May 4th (see report
by Allen, farther on). Susan immediately took charge of
organizing the effort and in another meeting Bob K. told her
to come up with a list of definite performers before the
Society could make a decision. In a subsequent telephone
poll of the Executive Board the vote was 6 for proceeding
with a production, and 1 person not reached. An important
consideration in this decision was that Jacki Chapman had
agreed to be the director.

As a result the full show of Patience will open at
Hyde Park Theatre on Friday, June 8th. Bob K. made the
arrangements with Ken Johnson; Jacki is the director; Karen
Collier will be the stage manager. See list of cast farther on.

Patience

Susan reported that because of the short time auditions
were not publicly announced, and people were invited to
audition. Also because of the time pressure the group
working on the production are not able to organize a Gala.
If the Society can, that's fine. Patience T-shirts will be
ordered for cast members who sign up for them in advance.
Ticket prices will be $7 and $9; sales to groups of ten or
more will be at $1 off per ticket; performances will be at
8 pm on Thursdays, Fridays and Saturdays, and 6 pm on
Sundays.
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Next Meeting: Will be on Tuesday, June 12th.

Dues: Members who joined last spring need to renew their membership now. Y

If yours are due there will be an insert in this newsletter. Also look on your label for DUES in red ink. ANAS



~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Needed for Patience: a good spinet; a violin, wooden
recorder, ‘cello; and English type riding boots ("Hessians"...
Allen says we didn't use "Hessians" in our 1980 production
at Zachary Scott Theatre). Also needed are volunteers for
various labors, especially for promotion and audience
development. Karen needs a House Manager and coordinator
... Allen volunteered. Anyone who can help should call
Susan at 323-2555.

The very low budget was discussed; it includes no pay for
most of the people involved, with minimal sums for set and
costumes. We have agreed to put up the money for the June
rent of Hyde Park. Karen is in charge of the program, and
hopes that Bob Mellin's ad-selling efforts will result in lots
of ads to pay for cost of the program. Bob K. reported that a
verbal agreement states that if the show makes any profit a
percentage will go to the Society and the rest will be divided
among the cast and crew on a points scale to be worked out.
Reba expressed the opinion that Jacki should be paid for her
work as Director, apart from this arrangement.

"When I first put this uniform on,"
Patience

In the ensuing discussion many strongly supported the
goal of paying something to cast and crew. Reba reported
for Len Gillman that he believes that the G&S productions
should remain largely a volunteer effort; that money should
not be paid to performers and that any extra money should
go to improve the music, which always gets slighted. He
has in mind such things as providing a good piano and
adding extra instruments, for instance a clarinet or trumpet.

In a final vote: A) All profits go to the Society; 2 For
B) A percentage goes to the Society, a percentage is to be
distributed on a points scale to the cast and crew. The
percentages to be determined by the Executive Board; 7 For,
3 Abstained.

The question of the Sunday matinée was raised. The
concensus was that we should continue our tradition of a
show at 2:30 pm. (Note: nonetheless, Patience will per-
form at 6 pm for this run.) Bob Mellin reported on his
successful activity in getting program ads. Prices were
discussed, and the vote was to accept Bob M's recommen-
dations: $200 for full page

$110 for half page

$ 60 for quarter page
Bob K. recommended that we continue giving a 15%
discount to cast and crew for their ads.

¢ II. Susan reported that the performance at Wimberly
was a great success. We have been invited back for a fall
performance. She will give me the names of five families
who want to become members. Susan and Karen then left
to return to the rehearsal of Patience in progress at Hyde
Park Theatre.

* L. Patience continued: Bob M. reported that Pearl has
agreed to manage the Gala. He also outlined his plans for
fundraising, including a soliciting letter to moneyed people
and a Soirée at Pearl's for a group of specially invited
guests. He had in mind that some members would perform
excerpts from G&S. After discussion it was decided to drop
the Soirée idea at this time, and concentrate on the Gala for
opening night, June 8th, admission $15. It was also decided
to separate the fund raising letter from the invitation to the
Gala. Bob M. was to continue work on both.

* ITI. For the record, Allen reported that 12 people attended
a brief meeting at the Salt Lick after the performance at
Wimberly on May 4. The subject was to discuss the
possibility of producing Patience in June. Allen presided.
All the officers had been invited, but only those who had
gone to Wimberly could attend, except for Jacki Chapman.
Susan and Jacki stated what they could commit to do. A
straw vote was taken and it was agreed that they would
proceed to plan to produce the show. The vote was 10 For;
and 2 Abstentions. Following this meeting the Executive
Board was polled by telephone, as reported above.
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HELP!! Does anyone know a Viola Snyder? If so, please let me hear from you (327-2277).
In a flurry of activity last fall we deposited Ms. Snyder's check for $25, but lost her address and phone number.
We have therefore not been able to thank Ms. Snyder or send her a Newsletter.



* IV. Plans for Ruddigore: Bob K. reported that he has
a commitment from Ken Johnson to open Ruddigore at
Hyde Park Theatre on Thursday October 18th to run five
weekends and close on Sunday November 18th. There will
be a Gala on Friday night, October 19, and a special Hallo-
ween performance on Wednesday October 30.

* IV. Miscellaneous Other Matters: The one act

play Bob K. directed was performed on May 13th at Agudas
Achim; Jacki came to see it.

Michael Drousche, who had just come in after the rehear-
sal of Patience, reported that he had waited hopefully for
suggestions for directors for our planned productions. When
he received none he began calling around himself. Without
making any commitments he talked to several candidates:

Bill Girard would be interested in being musical director
for Ruddigore but has to work around his schedule as
assistant musical director of the Lyric Opera. Unfortunately,
the time set with Ken Johnson would be too late for Bill.

Noel Alford would be available and interested in being
musical director for Pirates next spring. We would need
to nail him down right away, before he makes other
commitments.

Others interested in directing are Michael Harlan and
Jessica Kubianzki.

Many thanks to Susie Jacobson for a hurry-up job
telephoning members that she did way back at the end of
March. Reba suggested that people call Susie for help on
various jobs. She does not make it to meetings but is very
much interested in helping out. Her number: 385-4112

Reba offered her letter from Pam Sabrin to anyone inter-
ested in reading it.

The next meeting will be Tuesday, June 12th. We
adjourned for food and conversation. Many Thanks to Enid,
and all who brought goodies.

* Patience °

Colonel Calverly

Major Murgatroyd

Lieut. The Duke of Dunstable
Reginald Bunthormne

Archibald Grosvenor

Lady Angela
Lady Saphir
Lady Ella
Lady Jane
Patience

Officers of Dragoon Guards

Rapturous Maidens

Producing Co-ordinator
Director
Music and Piano

John McNeill
Brad Koch

Paul Linkletter
Neal Gibson
Bart Sprayberry

Janette Jones
Libba Bray
Heidi Spoor
Dorothy Creedle
Sandy Thurow

Bob Bobo
Peter J. Beilharz
Michael Drousche

Pam Richards
Emily Catstevens

Susan Adams-Johnson
Jacki Chapman
Celeste Booker

Come to the meeting!!

foke —

Reba Gillman, Secretary
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Last Performances of Tosca at Capitol City Playhouse:

Wednesday and Friday, June 4 and 6.
It's a good show, and friends Doug Schram and Joe Dowell do a fine job. Call 472-2966.

Also members Sheila Glenn and Sid Frost are in the chorus. Sheila has a nice little solo as the Shepherd Boy ... off stagef.! Lo
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